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1. The Applicant is proposing to construct an overflow parking area for the Healy Kia site on 

Route17K on an adjoining parcel. It appears that the parcels are in common ownership. It is 
unclear why a lot consolidation or a lot line change cannot be accomplished to place the 
overflow parking on the dealership lot in order eliminate the requirement for covenants or cross 
agreements. 
 

2. The proposed overflow parking identifies a 2.2 +/- acre disturbance on the adjoining property. It 
is noted the project is located in the City of Newburgh Watershed for Washington Lake through 
Murphy's Ditch diversion, when such diversion is utilized. Stormwater Management Facilities 
will be required to be addressed on the site in order to provide for water quality and quantity 
control. The Town of Newburgh requires treatment of 110% of the water quality volume within 
the City of Newburgh Watershed. 
 

3. Site development details should be added to the plans including any piping, surface treatment, 
and Stormwater Management Facilities. Details for removal of the curbing between the existing 
asphalt parking and adjoining asphalt parking should be provided. 
 

4. Similar arrangements for off-site parking a have been evaluated by the Planning Board in the 
past including at the Orange County Choppers Facility and Toyota Facility. In each of those 
cases these sites were not in common ownership. 
 

5. The EAF identifies potential impacts to threatened or endangered species which must be 
addressed by the Applicant through the NYS DEC. 
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6. A portion of the project involves clearing of the adjoining property frontage in order to provide 
visibility of the dealership from Route 17K. The extent of this clearing activity should be 
detailed on the plans and potential impacts to the stream should be addressed on the plans. 
 

7.  Previously the Planning Board restricted access by the public to the overflow parking areas 
which were not constructed of conventional asphalt pavement. Appropriate signage and gates 
should be provided should the Board wish to consider the off-site use. 
 

8. The metes and bounds of any potential lease area between the adjoining properties should be 
identified. 
 

9. Notes should be added to the plans identifying what the sites will operate as a unified site plan 
and trying the approvals to the current property use of the Kia dealership. Any change in the 
use of any property should eliminate the adjoining parking spaces without further approvals or 
action by the Town. 

 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
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